

## **ALL SAINTS' EPISCOPAL CHURCH**

2303 Northeast Seaview Drive, Jensen Beach, Florida 34957 www.AllSaintsJensenBeach.org 772.334.0610

June 5, 2020

My Dear Friends:

I want to share with you briefly what the Re-Entry Planning Task Force is doing.

On Friday, June 5, the Task Force sent out a Survey concerning the reopening of our church campus at All Saints'. It consists of 12 questions, which we encourage you to complete no later than **Wednesday**, **June 10**, **2020**. Your responses will assist us in planning for your attendance, in-person, at services, meetings, and gatherings on our campus.

The Task Force held its second meeting on Friday, June 5, and examined the following areas:

✓ The Church Campus Reopening Survey, welcoming the opinions of non-active parishioners of All Saints'.

## ✓ Action Items:

- Plans and Procedures: Including cleaning guidelines for all church campus buildings, cleaning between services, guidelines for greeters and ushers, procedures for worship, arrival for worship protocols, and others.
- Actions: Developing social distancing layout plan, removal of printed material from pews, developing of walking plans for the church building and Houg Hall, maintenance to air-conditioning units in all buildings, etc.
- **Supplies:** Identifying all items/supplies needed to safeguard the health of our church community, including wipes, hand sanitizers, masks, contactless thermometers, signs, stickers, to name a few.
- ✓ The Table of Contents that will feature the information in the Re-Entry Plan by which we will be guided for all in-person worship, meetings, and gatherings, and having received the Bishop's approval.
- ✓ The Dimensions of the Church Campus and the number of persons/families that can safely be occupied in the buildings following the specified safe distancing guidelines.
- ✓ Task Force and other members of our church are assigned to lead various areas of action so as to allow for the smooth implementation of our plans for reopening.

On another subject, as you are aware, there are protests taking place in our country to which we cannot turn a blind eye. I have been receiving phone calls and speaking with persons who are quite concerned by what is taking place in our country. Please pray with me for the current situation in our beloved nation that healing, love, forgiveness, peace, and justice will prevail.

Hope you, your families, and love ones are all well.

Every blessing!

Father Tony